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Generations in Jazz Weekend
I congratulate the many staff, students and parents who participated enthusiastically in the Generations in Jazz Festival last weekend; an outstanding expression of 
jazz music, youthful enthusiasm and passionate learning.  
It was pleasing to hear of the individual and group successes from the three days as mentioned above. This is a credit to the relatively young group of students and to 
Jack Heaven, their passionate mentor and conductor. We also congratulate Ethan Hopgood, who was a recipient of the Blanchard Award; an award open to talented 
instrumental students in either their first or second year of high school. 
Similarly, we congratulate Senior Vocal Ensemble and the Concert Choir. Both groups acquitted themselves well and represented the College with distinction.
Thanks to all of the staff who stepped up to assist Beth Creedy who unfortunately fell ill, particularly Lucy Rossi, Julie Hopgood (who supervised the whole weekend), 
Jen McCourt, Eliza Suggate, Tameka Nube and Penny Mansell and peripatetic staff Jack Heaven and Jodi Swiggs. 
Thanks to all adults who supported the weekend, and congratulations to our wonderfully committed and talented students. 

Technology and Timeless Principles
Mobile communication devices have become an important and invaluable part of our modern lifestyle. When we talk about mobile communication devices we are 
referring to a range of devices, the most common being mobile telephones. As a society, we are growing in our understanding of how technology can be used in 

different contexts, with varying purposes and with respect for, as well as presence to, others. These are all capabilities that are highly valued in life 
beyond school and in the world of work. 

In a school community that fosters the competence and individuality of each child or adolescent we are also seeing the many benefits 
of our Senior School BYOD (Bring Your Own Device) policy. The school understands there are times when possession of these devices 

can provide a sense of safety and security while travelling to and from school. 
I think it is critical to realise that technology and the array of mobile communication devices are our tools. They do not replace 

timeless principles and ways of being. In our Catholic school community, we ask staff, students and parents to carefully con-
sider the following when they use technological tools:
Respect: 	 How do our behaviours show that we respect one another?
Intention: 	 What is the learning intention?
Presence:	 How do our behaviours show that we are present to others?
Teacher Craft: How do I express my teacher craft or how does the  situation allow me to express my craft?
As a school community, we are clear that mobile communication devices may only be used during school time at a  

teacher’s discretion. Students are required to turn off all notifications and keep mobile phones on silent and out of sight while 
at school. 

Weekly Newsletter

Big Band under the direction of Jack Heaven placed 3rd in Division 4+.

From Friday 3 May to Sunday 5 May, over 30 students 
and staff from Tenison Woods College participated in the  
Generations in Jazz Festival held at The Barn.This year 
the festival attracted over 6,000 students from around 
Australia and New Zealand who participated in the  
biggest school music festival in the Southern Hemisphere. 
This annual Festival combines band competitions, choir 
competitions, workshops, concerts and always inspires 
our students.
With performances from international and national  
musicians, students love the atmosphere of being 
amongst so many music loving peerrs. Our College  
students performed extremely well and we are very proud 
of their success and representation of the school.
With some very young and new members, Big Band came 
3rd in Division 4+. An amazing result. Congratulations to 
all students and their Musical Director Jack Heaven.
Both our choirs performed very well under the direction 
of Beth Creedy and Jodi Swiggs and should be very proud 
of their efforts.

In Division 3.1 our Senior Vocal Ensemble placed 14th out of 25. In Division 4 our Concert Choir placed 10th out of 22. A special Congratulations to Ethan Hopgood – 
Winner of the Blanchard Award. Congratulations to all staff and students involved with the weekend!

Lucy Rossi | Performing Arts Administration 



WEDNESDAY 8 MAY, 2019  |  WEEK 1, TERM 2

CIM Team News
Mothers’ Day Events
All Mothers, Grandmothers and Special Friends are invited 

to the Mothers’ Day Liturgy and Morning Tea on Friday, 10 
May at 9.00am. The Liturgy will be held in the Chapel and the 

Morning Tea will be held in the Staffroom following the Liturgy. 
Children will need to be collected from their classroom by an adult.
Please RVSP via email to Nada Brookes at email by Monday, 6 May for catering 
purposes.

Sacrament Family Session
On Thursday, 9 May all students who are enrolled in the Sacramental program 
are required to attend the fifth of the family preparation sessions. All students 
are to attend with at least one parent/carer. Sessions are held in the Tenison 
Woods College staffroom at either 4.30pm or 6:45pm.

Year 9 Retreat
Last Thursday the Year 9 students participated in their annual Retreat Day, A 
fun day was had by all, as groups did a range of activities around the theme 
of Servant Leadership. Students not only heard about what others in the  
community do to serve others, but were given ample time to consider how 
they themselves can lead others in the way of Jesus. 
Activities included a Bus Challenge looking for clues that took busloads of  
students to places such as Foodbank, Vinnies, AC.Care, Woolies, Centrelink, 
and Centacare where they listened to various guest speakers’ talk about what 
they do and the difference it makes to others.
Many visited the Sunset Kitchen to hear about the work of the volunteers and 
they were given a chance to bake some goodies for the Sunset Kitchen clients 
this week.
The Vinnies board game was put to good use helping students more fully  
understand poverty and its causes and impact on Australians. 
Quiet time was also spent in St Paul’s Church reflecting on how God calls us all 
to serve others with love and compassion.
All students contributed a can of food.  These were added together and  
collected by Vinnies representatives during the day. It was heartening to know 
that together, these cans provided almost 100 meals for people in need in our 
community
The day concluded with a Liturgy in the Church to tie together the  
activities of the day and the Servant Leadership theme. Staff and guest speakers  
thoroughly enjoyed the active participation and positive attitude of the Year 
9 attendees and look forward to continuing to watch them grow as Servant 
Leaders in, and beyond, the school community.

Parish Mass
Mass is celebrated in the Tenison Woods College Chapel each Thursday at 
9.00am during term time. All members of the community are invited to attend. 
Each week the mass is attended and led by a different year level. 

In the Middle School, students are asked to place their phone in their locker, 
unless required as part of the intentional learning program as discerned by the 
respective teacher. 
Listening to music in class on personal devices is not an EY-12 school endorsed 
activity unless it forms part of the teacher’s intentional learning program or a 
student’s Individual Learning Plan. 
Year 12 students may utilise their personal communication devices in the PRC 
Common Room during study periods to listen to music as an accompaniment 
to study. This would not occur at other times.
I thank students, staff and parents for assisting us to clarify the nuances of 
our policy in what is at the same time a space of great opportunity, but also 
with the potential for undermining the respect and presence we have to one  
another.  
I look forward to our support of one another in assisting our young to  
harness the wonderful potential of technology, while also appreciating that it 
does not define who we are, but is only a tool that enhances our humanness,  
multi-faceted potential and life journey.

Carpark Care
I remind families of the care required in the carpark area. The speed limit of 
15km / hour is designed to assist with maintaining the safety of all community 
members. Likewise, the smooth running of the ‘kiss and drop’ area depends 
on the courtesy of all users to keep the traffic moving. Should children not be 
at the ‘kiss and drop’ area ready for pick up, I ask parents to complete another 
cycle of the area to ensure others can collect their waiting children. 

Food Allergy Awareness – awareness, avoidance and action
Living with the risk of a severe allergic reaction, or anaphylaxis, takes planning, 
diligence and clear communication. At Tenison Woods College we believe that 
our community has a significant role in supporting those who live with the risk, 
so that through awareness, education and training they and their families can 
lead normal, healthy lives.
The website Allergy Facts offers support for individuals, parents and  
carers of people living with this risk, supporting the critical more personalised  
treatment and care.  We encourage anyone who suspects they may have an 
allergy or those who have already been diagnosed to consult their allergist, 
immunologist, paediatrician or GP for personalised treatment and care.  This 
includes regular follow-up so that they can access up to date information on 
managing their risk of anaphylaxis, and communicating that information to 
our staff so that our community can support them in the best possible way.

Parish Planned Giving Rebate
I remind families that parents contributing to the Parish Planned Giving 
may claim a rebate from Tuition Fees of 50% of their contribution up to a  
maximum claim of $750.  Official  Parish receipts  are to be presented to the   Finance  
Department after the 30 June 2019 for a deduction to be made.

Staff Professional Development Days – 6 and 7 June
Staff are looking forward to the staff professional development days on  
Thursday 6 and Friday, 7 of June, when they will devote time to the learning 
and assessment experiences prepared for students, as well as the wellbeing 
approach at the College.
I trust students and parents will experience the benefits of the days through 
our service to students and families throughout the College. I remind families 
that these two days will be student-free days (the ELCC and OSHC will be open).

God Bless,
David Mezinec  |  Principal 

Tip of the Week from the 
Deputy Principal

I am delighted that Staff are once again offering a range of 
Lunch time clubs and extension activities for our students 

during Term 2. From traditional groups like Chess Club and Debating, to Digital 
Coding and even a College Radio Show there are many Lunch time Activities 
on offer.
Other clubs and activities include:
•	 Science Squad
•	 Tech Club
•	 Art Club
•	 Coding Club
•	 Day for Girls Faith in Action Group
•	 Barrie Holmes Gym Activities
•	 Debate Club
•	 Shine Club

•	 Rosary Group
•	 Minecraft
•	 Chess Club
•	 Library Activities and Board Games
•	 Shine FM
For some students these clubs provide a highlight to their day, while for others 
they are providing invitations to new interests and new friendships. New daily 
Lunch time activities are attracting a good response from students. Each lunch 
break at the College now provides activities for students of all ages to take part 
in.
The new activities promote the ‘I’, ‘N’ and ‘E’ in the College’s 2019 “SHINE+”  
acronym , being I get Involved, N known by Name and E Enjoy positive  
Emotions.
Click here to access a copy of the Lunch time activities information.
Along with the lunch activities, ‘Shine Study Groups’ are available for students 
to take advantage of. Students in Years 4 to 9 can work on their homework or 
seek study support at Lunch times on Monday and Friday, while Senior School 
students Years 10 to 12) can study in the PRC Common Room after school on 
Thursdays.
I encourage parents to discuss the Lunch time activities with their children and 
encourage each child to attend. These activities provide many opportunities 
for young people to develop new connections and discover new activities on 
offer across the College. 
I thank Staff for offering their time and talents, as part of a deliberate strategy 
in the College community, to support the wellbeing and a sense of connection 
in our young.

Liza Couzens  |  Deputy Principal

mailto:Broon%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=Mothers%20Day%20Liturgy%20Enquiry
http://www.allergyfacts.org.au
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44400046/2019_Term_2_Lunch_Map_A2_Final_FINAL.jpg
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Term 2 Junior Sport News
Auskick
A reminder that the Tenison Woods College Auskick program starts this term 
for any interested R-2 students. Sessions are on Tuesday afternoons from 
3:30pm – 4:20pm starting in Week 3 of this term, 14 May. There will be 7  
sessions with the last one being on Tuesday 27 June.  Parents must register 
their child online.  Visit the Auskick site and follow the links to register at  
Tenison Woods College.  
The cost of Auskick is $85, unless you choose to use the Junior Sport Voucher. 
The Junior Sport Voucher scheme is a government funded initiative to bring 
down the cost of sport for Junior students in Reception to Year 7.  Please be 
aware, you can only use this voucher once per child this year.  If you choose 
to use it for Auskick, you cannot use it again for any other sport fee at school 
or club level.  If you choose to use the Junior Sport Voucher, it is a very simple 
process of ticking a box during registration and providing your Medicare  
number. 
This voucher is a $100 credit, effectively making the Auskick program free if you 
choose to use it. For any families that don’t have access to the internet, please 
call into the Front Office and complete the registration.
Registration pays for the sessions, insurance and some AFL gear that will be 
sent to your home address.
Sessions this year will be run by the Tenison Woods College PE team.

Cross Country
The annual Cross Country Championship in Naracoorte is being held THIS  
FRIDAY, 10 May.  This is for any students who qualified in Years 3-7.

Drama Students go ‘off book’ with 
Renato Musolino

Recently, the Year 10 -12 Drama classes went to the Sir Robert Helpmann  
Theatre to see the amazing State Theatre Company production of Animal 
Farm. The following day, the Stage 1 Drama class went to St Martins Lutheran 
College to undertake a workshop with Renato Musolino, the actor from the 
production.
The students were taught about Laban Movement, a type of physical theatre, 
and had practical experience and personal coaching from Renato.
It was a fantastic morning, with skills learnt that will enhance the students’ 
acting in the future!

Eliza Suggate  |  Drama teacher

The roster for Term 2 masses is as follows:

Week 2	 Thursday 9 May – Year 12
Week 3	 Thursday 16 May – Year 11
Week 4 	 Thursday 23 May – Year 10
Week 5 	 Thursday 30 May – Year 4/5
Week 6 	 Thursday 6 June – Pupil Free Day
Week 7 	 Thursday 13 June – Whole School Mass
Week 8 	 Thursday 20 June – Year 9
Week 9 	 Thursday 27 June – Year 8
Week 10 	 Thursday 4 July – Year 6/7

Michelle Coote  |  APRIM – Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission

Families Gathering & Information 
Evening - Tonight in Millicent 

We look forward to welcoming our current Millicent families to the gathering 
at St Anthony’s at 6.00pm tonight, which will be followed by the Year 8 2020 
Information Evening at 7.15pm

Ethan Hopgood receives Blanchard 
Award at Generations in Jazz

Congratulations to Ethan Hopgood who was the male recipient of The Ross 
and Jenny Blanchard Development Award, The Blanchard Award is open 
to talented instrumental students in either their first or second year of high 
school.
This development award is designed to help young students at the beginning 
of their high school journey and for talented students who need some financial 
help to reach their full music potential.
Ethan says his interest in Jazz music came from hearing Big Band play at an 
assembly.
To be eligible for this Scholarship Ethan was required to play two Jazz pieces 
with improvisational solos. “Being chosen for the Scholarship and having my 
name called out at Generations was amazing” he recalls, “it was the first time 
anyone from Tenison has been called for this award.” 
Julie and Cam Hopgood comment “we really appreciate all the time and 
effort the Tenison Woods College Music Teachers have put into supporting 
Ethan and all the Generations in Jazz participants, we are very excited to see 
where this scholarship can take him and grateful for the extra tuition that it will  
enable him to have.”  
The College would like to wish Ethan all the best as he continues to shine with 
his Jazz abilities. 

http://www.play.afl/auskick
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Year 10 athletes celebrate victory!
Well done to Year 10 High Performance football student-athletes, (L-R) Kade  
Varcoe, Oscar Adams and Billy Shanks. 
The boys were part of the successful Under-16 Glenelg Football Club SANFL  
Premiership team which played in the Final over the weekend.
The Glenelg Tigers (12.13.85) defeated West Adelaide (6.10.46) to make it 
4-years in a row.
Congratulations boys, a fantastic effort!

Kate Exelby  |  High Performance Sports Program Coordinator

Knock Out Netball and Nationals 
Netball Trial Information

Tenison Woods College has a long history of netball success, and we look to 
continue this in 2019. In the following months, the College will participate in a 
number of competitions to ensure we give our netballers every opportunity to 
play and develop.
If students are interested in trialling for any of the teams, please direct them to 
the PE Office to collect a note to indicate their intentions.

The 2 events this term are:

Waverley International Netball Championships
Week 10 Term 2, Melbourne – approximate cost of $600.
•	 2 x teams of Under 15’s (as at 31 December 2019)
•	 1 x team Over 15 (as at 31 December 2019)

SESSA Knockout Netball
•	 Round 1: Thursday 8 August, Mount Gambier
•	 Finals: Tuesday 27 August, Adelaide (approx. cost $120)

Trial dates and times will be as follows:
(students are to change into their PE uniform and meet in the Barrie Holmes 
Stadium) 

Week 2		  Tuesday 7 May	 After school, 3.30pm - 4.30pm 
       	     		  Wednesday 8 May 	 Lunch time, 1.20pm - 1.50pm

Week 3 		  Tuesday 14 May        	 After school, 3.30pm - 4.30pm
                		  Wednesday 15 May 	 Lunch time, 1.20pm - 1.50pm

Week 4 		  Tuesday 21 May        	 After school, 3.30pm - 4.30pm
               		   Wednesday 22 May	 Lunch time, 1.20pm - 1.50pm

If students are unable to attend any sessions, apologies must be given to  
myself, Kaitlin Egan. It is understood that after school sessions may be difficult 

Junior School and ELCC take part in 
‘Earn and Learn’ promotion 

Once again Woolworths is running their ‘Earn and Learn’ promotion for schools 
and learning centres around Australia.
Last year the promotion allowed Woolworths to deliver over 300,000 pieces of 
equipment for science, technology, maths and arts. This year the ELCC and the 
Junior School are participating in the promotion. 
To participate all you need to do is shop at Woolworths. For every $10 you 
spend, you will get one ‘Earn and Learn’ sticker. You can then drop your stickers 
in the boxes at Woolworths or if you prefer the Junior School stickers can be 
dropped off in the Front Fffice whilst the ELCC ones can be dropped off at the 
ELCC building, they will then be redeemed for learning equipment. 
This is a fantastic opportunity for the College. The promotion will run until 25 
June. 

Donna Johnson  |  Year 4 teacher

Expressions of Interest for  
New Zealand 2020 Netball Tour 

Please be advised that expressions of interest for the 2020 New Zealand  
Netball Tour are due 5pm Monday 20 May, 2019.  
To register your interest please email Kate Exelby or visit the PE office.
For any additional information please don’t hesitate to contact Ciaran Buckley 
at the College on 0408 254 278 or via email

Ciaran Buckley  |  Tour Coordinator  

SAPSASA Football and Netball
FOOTBALL – Final selection training is being held this Thursday, 9 May.
NETBALL – The Netball squads have been chosen and families have been  
notified.
We congratulate the following Tenison Woods College students that have been 
selected in the Netball teams: Zoe Balog, Ambah Beveridge, Cara Nulty, Aleisha 
Pearson, Chelsea Ryan, Jessica Stutley, Ellie Xanthopoulos and Paige Exelby.
The Football/Netball SAPSASA state carnivals are held in Week 8 this Term from 
June 17 – 21 in Adelaide.

Grant Lean  |  R-7 Sports Coordinator

mailto:exelk%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=Netball%20Tour%20Expressions%20of%20Interest
mailto:buckc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=Netball%20Tour%20expressions%20of%20interest
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Counsellor’s Corner - 
Speak so young people will listen

This week in Counsellor’s Corner we will look at talking in a way that will get 
young people to listen. If you find that your teenage son or daughter’s eyes 
glaze over the minute you start to talk to them, then don’t despair! Sometimes 
all it takes is a small change to encourage your young person to listen to what 
you have to say. These five tips will help parents and teachers speak so that 
young people will listen!!

1. Tell them what you’ll do
Control is a big issue for young people. Threaten their need for control by  
telling them what to do and you risk them tuning off. Let them feel that they are 
calling the shots, by focusing on your behaviour rather than telling them what 
to do. Instead of ordering “Clean your room now!” say “I only go into bedrooms 
that are neat and tidy.” The shift in language is small but the impact can be 
significant as your young person is making the decision about their behaviour.

2. Bring others into the act
If your son or daughter is more likely to listen to adults other than you,  
consider using these favoured adults as leverage when holding important  
conversations. “I think Jay’s dad would tell you that you need to be careful 
going to a party in that part of town.” Referencing admired adults is a great way 
to get around a young person’s natural defensiveness and their suspicion that 
their parents exist only to spoil their fun.

3. Slow communication down
If your son or daughter is adept at using the tightest possible timeframe to get 
your permission, then develop the habit of buying yourself some time. A young 
person who asks you just before heading off to school if they can go to a party 
that night, usually knows intuitively that quick decisions will usually be made 
in their favour.
If you feel that you’ve been verbally ambushed by your young person, slow 
the conversation down rather than reply straight away. “I need to think about 
that. I’ll get back to you after school.” Add a time factor rather than be forced 
to make a snap decision.

4. Avoid making eye contact to get cooperation
This strategy is anti-intuitive as we’ve been trained to make eye contact when 
we speak to others. However, making eye contact with a young person while 
telling them to go to bed is challenging them to either argue or ignore you. It 
is better to use as few words as possible “Erica, it’s bed-time” and look away 
while you’re speaking, indicating that you’re not willing to engage in verbal 
banter.

5. Put that finger away
Nothing invokes a verbal fight quite like an adult pointing a finger at a young 
person in an effort to get some cooperation. Finger-pointing cuts straight 
through to your young person’s reptilian brain, inviting them to fight or flee. If 
you point to the bin indicating it’s their turn to clean it, use an open palm. It’s a 
non-threatening way for you to get your message across.
Adolescence is an unpredictable and vulnerable age, when a wrong look or 
word can turn children against the messenger. Choose your words and your 
non-verbals carefully so that your young person will listen to the message  
rather than tune out due to clumsy delivery.
Taken from an extract of Parenting Ideas: Schools

Josie Ashby  |   Wellbeing Counsellor 
Mairead Mackle and Laura Herbert  |  Student Counsellors 

Matt Black awarded Bert Bargeus 
Medal

Congratulations to Year 12 student Matt Black who on the weekend was  
awarded the Bert Bargeus Medal for Most Outstanding SA Country Basketball 
Male Athlete of the Year (2018).
The Bert Bargeus Medal was inaugurated in 2010 and is awarded to  
athletes who demonstrate commitment, hard work, are high achieving, show  
teamwork and have high integrity.
Matt is extremely honoured and was very surprised to be awarded this  
medal, which was presented before his Castec Pioneers game against Eastern  
Mavericks on Sunday Afternoon in Mount Barker. 

Congratulations Matt!

Tenison Woods College Students 
chosen for State Netball team

Congratulations to Tenison Woods College Year 10 student-athlete  
Lucy Denton, who has been chosen in the 2019 School Sport SA 15 & Under 
Netball Team. Lucy will be travelling to Caloundra in Queensland to compete 
from Saturday 20 to Friday 26 July. This is the second year Lucy has been  
selected in this team and has also been impressing the selectors with recent 
opportunities to train with the under 17 development state team.
In addition, Year 9 Student Amryn Bosko has been named as a reserve for this 
team.
Both girls have been involved in a number of trials over the last two months, 
displaying their incredible dedication and commitment. 
The College offers our congratulations to the girls, and we wish them all the 
best.

Tori McIntyre  |  Sports Administration Trainee

due to club trainings and travel, however it is expected that students attend at 
least one of the after school sessions.

If you have any queries or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me on 
(08) 8725 5455 or via email 

Kaitlin Egan | HPE Teacher

mailto:eganka%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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See the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of upcoming events within our 
College, and wider community.

Please click here to view this page.

Recipe of the Week – 
Potato and Bacon Soup

Year 4 students harvested a bumper crop of potatoes last week, more than they 
needed to make this delicious potato and bacon soup.
Please find the recipe here.
Students made around 100 extra serves of soup, these extra batches have been 
packaged for the Sunset Kitchen community as winter approaches. 
In class students made oregano rolls to dip in their cups of soup, we  
harvested and dried the oregano from our herb garden at the end of summer.  
A big thanks to Mr Marshall’s Year 7 girls who scrubbed and peeled around 200 
potatoes to support students with developing skills in Year 4.

Jen McCourt  |  Hospitality Teacher 

Year 12 Drama students to put on a 
show - Save the date!

Come along to the Wehl St Theatre Wednesday, 5 June at 7.00pm to support 
our Year 12 Drama students in their only public performance of Empty Chair by 
Damian Darr and Kirsty-Jane Wodson. 
Starring Chelsea Moulden, Ashwini Thorogood, Portia Holdman, Kelly  
McIntosh, Jarred Leis (Mt Gambier High School) and Charis Horsburgh (Mt 
Gambier High School), this play is part of their external assessment and  
stylistically explores the relationships between one man and his family as he 
fights to wake from a coma.
Offstage students, Abby Tomlinson, Charlie Connolly and Reagan Sims 
support the cast with makeup, lighting and set design. 

Please donate a gold coin at the door.

Kirsty-Jane Wodson  |  Performing Arts Teacher

Open Boys Football Team move onto 
Round 2 of Knockout competition

Tuesday May 7 saw the Tenison Woods College Open Boys Football Team take 
on the competitive Mount Gambier High School at Vansittart Park in Round 1 
of the Knockout Football Competition.
With the weather conditions excelling throughout the entirety of the match, the 
Titans took all they had to the field. The first quarter of the game showed great 
signs, with Tenison hunting the ball hard to kick 2 goals and 8 behinds to Mount 
Gambier High School’s 1 goal and 2 behinds
Our competition attacked the ball hard throughout the second quarter to bring 
the overall score to a tight 19-17. The remainder of the game was hard fought, 
however Tenison came out on top with a win of 5-9 (39) to Mount Gambier High 
School’s 4-8 (32).
Goal kickers for Tenison Woods College were as follows: Henry Gould (2),  
Finn Grimes (1), Ethan Chuck (1), Kade Varcoe (1). 
The boys now move on to compete in Round 2 of the competition. 
Well done boys!!

Tori McIntyre  |  Sports and Recreational Trainee

Student cyclists score Scholarship
Tenison Woods College students and cycling enthusiasts Molly Opperman and 
Tess Wight were recently awarded the Wal Smith Scholarship at Wal’s Weekend 
of Cycling event in Casterton over the weekend. This Scholarship assists junior 
cyclists in their cycling and educational pursuits. 
The Wal Smith Cycling Foundation was formed in 2013 and funds raised 
through this project will provide interest to help support the Wal Smith  
Memorial 80km Open cycle race and Wal’s Weekend of cycling in the town of  
Casterton.
Overall Molly came in fourth in the Under 11/13’s with only 6 months riding 
experience and Tess Wight came in fourth in the under 15/17’s handicapped 
event. Congratulations girls!

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/community-noticeboard
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44405706/Potato_and_Bacon_Soup.pdf


Upcoming Events:
Wednesday, 8 May 
•	 6.00pm, Millicent Families Gathering, St. Anthony’s, Millicent
•	 7.15pm, 2020 Year 8 Information Night, St. Anthony’s, Millicent

Thursday, 9 May
•	 8.40am, Year 2B ‘Waterworks’ Excursion, Blue Lake Pumping 
	 Station
•	 8.55am, Ben Pettingill School Visit, PRC Lecture Theatre
•	 9.00am, Middle School Vinnies Meeting
•	 10.40am, Junior School Vinnies Meeting
•	 3.40pm, Vinnies Staff Volunteers Meeting
•	 4.30pm, Sacrament Session E
•	 6.45pm, Sacrament Session E

Friday, 10 May
•	 Careers & Employment Expo, Adelaide Showgrounds (All Day)
•	 7.45am, SAPSASA Regional Cross Country, Naracoorte
•	 8.45am, Year 8/9 & Open Touch Football, Marist Park
•	 9.00am, Mother’s Day Liturgy and Morning Tea, 
	 Chapel then Staffroom
•	 10.40am, PTA Mother’s Day Stall, Multi-purpose Room 
	 (In Barrie Holmes Stadium)
•	 6.30pm, Quiz for CARITAS, Pam Ronan Centre

Saturday, 11 May
•	 Careers & Employment Expo, Adelaide Showgrounds (All Day)
•	 6.00pm, Mass, St. Pauls Church

Sunday, 12 May
•	 Mother’s Day
•	 11.00am, Mass, St. Pauls Church

Monday, 13 May
•	 8.45am-3.15pm Open Girls Footballl at Vansittart Park

Tuesday, 14 May
•	 9.00am, NAPLAN 

Wednesday, 15 May
•	 9.00am, NAPLAN 
•	 5.00pm, PTA Meeting - Tenison Woods College Staff Room. 
	 All Welcome.

Uniform Shop
Regular Opening Hours: 
Tuesday: 8.00am - 12.00pm
Thursday: 1.00pm - 5.00pm

A reminder that Students are required to wear their Winter Uniforms from 
Week 1 of Term 2

Contact Us: 
E: thecollegeshop@tenison.catholic.edu.au
T:  (08) 8724 4637

Canteen Roster - Week 3, Term 2
For those rostered to work in the canteen, your starting time is 10.00am and 
your finishing time is 2:00pm. If you have any questions, please contact the 
Canteen Manager, Leanne Sandow.

Monday - Cassie Edwards

Tuesday - Kate Pohlner

Wednesday - Maliha Haroon

Thursday - Danni Salmon

Friday - Bernie Passauer
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Photo Gallery

Ethan Hopgood winner of the Blanchard Award at Generations in Jazz

Senior Vocal Ensemble at Generations in Jazz

Fletcher Rossouw and Fergus Calderwood at Year 9 Retreat

 Makinlee Futcher and Khalahni Edwards at Year 9 Retreat


